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Council for International Education 
Annual Report, 2007-2008

Co-Chairs: Felix Chu (Library)
Nancy Kwang Johnson (African American Studies)

Members: Althea Alton (Biological Sciences)
Chandra Amaravadi (Information Systems and Decision Sciences)
Sangwok Lee (Engineering Technology, sabbatical replacement, fall 2007) 
Eric Ginsberg (Music)
Chryssa Sharp (Management)
Sara Simonson (Curriculum and Instruction)
Sandra Watkins (Educational Leadership)
Ming-Yi Wu (Communication) 

Ex-Officio: Terry Rodenberg, Bridget Carey/Murali Venugopalan (Center for International Studies)

The initial Council for International Education (CIE) meeting was convened by Steve Rock, Chair of Faculty Senate, on September 18, 2007. At that meeting, Nancy Kwang Johnson and Felix Chu were named as Co-Chairs.

Since “Policies and Procedures of the Council for International Education” was approved by the Faculty Senate on March 6, 2007, the Co-Chairs, in consultation with Chair of Faculty Senate, decided to meet as needed. When proposals for courses or curricula requiring international designation come forth, the Council will meet every other week until there is a resolution. As stated in the October 30, 2007 Faculty Senate minutes, the “international” designation for undergraduate courses is optional and initiated by the department. It will operate much like the “WID” designation. Dr. Martin Maskarinec, Chair of Ad Hoc Foreign Language/Global Issues Committee, suggested that CIE take on the role of certifying courses that are proposed to satisfy the global issues requirement.

The Council met on February 27, 2008. Committee members felt that since CIE’s mission involved approving courses with significant discussions of international issues, global issues also fell within its purview. The Committee then approved the three new-course requests.  These are: 1) “Introduction to International Studies” (Intl 100), 2) “Sharing International Experiences” (Intl. 300) and, 3) International Senior Seminar (Intl. 400).  All three motions passed unanimously.

The final meeting was on April 21, 2008. Members re-affirmed its role in approving courses for global issues content in meeting the Foreign Language/Global Issues graduation requirement to be implemented in 2010. 

The first CIE meeting for 2008-2009 will be convened by Althea Alton.


Respectfully submitted, Felix Chu, Co-Chair
